PRESIDENT’S Letter – February 2014
Welcome back from the holidays.  If you are reading this letter you have survived year-end and W2 processing…Now it’s time to start 2014 off with a bang!
We have great speakers lined up for 2014, and I hope you will not miss a single meeting.    Many companies have strict email rules that may cause communications from chapter officers to be delivered to your SPAM or JUNK email, or perhaps not delivered at all!  While this is unfortunate, I realize that corporations must take their security seriously, and that means some communications get blocked that are otherwise “safe”.  With that said, please check the calendar on the chapter website frequently for future meeting updates.  All meeting registrations take place through the website at: http://www.apanashvilletn.org , so there is no need to wait until you receive an email reminder to begin registration.  Also, don’t forget to look on the chapter website in the “member’s only” section to see if you are the lucky winner of a free luncheon voucher!  
We have chapter meetings each month throughout the year with the exception of January and August.  During the month of August we encourage members and guests to make plans to attend the 7th Annual TN Statewide Payroll Conference that will be held in Memphis, TN at the Holiday Inn University of Memphis on August 13 – 15.  This year’s theme will be “Payroll – Always on my Mind”.  The conference is hosted by the TSWB along with all of the TN APA Local Chapters.  You can register to attend the conference and find out more detailed information by visiting the TSWB website:  http://www.tswb-apa.net.  

Did you know that the GNC Chapter won the 2013 Chapter of the Year Contest?  We have just submitted the 2014 contest entry and anxiously await this year’s winner which will be announced at the 32nd Annual Congress in Minneapolis, MN during the week of May 13th – 17th.  In the meantime, check out the 2014 COTY entry in the “member’s only” section of our chapter website.  It is amazing to see all of the many accomplishments of the chapter members, and the COTY entry is an excellent resource to learn how you can be involved and take advantage of all the membership and networking opportunities.

In addition, did you know that National APA now offers a CPP Boot Camp?  This course is hosted in a virtual classroom over a 20 week period beginning May 22, 2014 and runs through Sept 25, 2014.  The class will be held on Thursday’s at 6 pm EST.  The cost and all registration material is located on National APA’s website as well as several APA incentives.  If you score 80% or higher on the PayTrain post-test, you will qualify for 40 RCH credits for first time users.  Previous users can earn 20 RCH credits.  Correspondingly APA is offering a “Pass the First Time” guarantee.  If you take this course and are not successful in passing the exam, you will be allowed to re-take the course and the exam during the next testing window for FREE.  There are numerous options to prepare for the test; however, this one has some great incentives to help offset the costs.

The GNC periodically offers study group opportunities hosted by member companies prior to the testing windows.  Any member can start a study group at your location.  If you are interested in hosting a study group please feel free to contact me or one of the other officers, and we can help you get started.  We want to help drive participation in your event by communicating the study group information to local chapter members as well as to National APA.

Last but not least, I would like to congratulate my fellow officers who have put in a tremendous amount of volunteer hours to make the Greater Nashville Chapter so successful during the 2013/2014 chapter year that comes to a close at the end of February.  I also want to applaud and congratulate all of the incoming officers who will be assuming their new roles March 1st.  There are so many wonderful people and opportunities within the Greater Nashville Chapter, and I greatly appreciate your vote of confidence and allowing me the opportunity to serve as your Chapter President throughout the past year.  I leave you in excellent hands as I pass off the torch to your new Chapter President, Bonetta Bond, FPC and the entire leadership team. 

Sincerely,

Lisa Wachter, CPP

